
BILL NO.  234                                 ORDINANCE NO.  234 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF PORTAGE DES SIOUX, MISSOURI, ADOPTING
COUNTY ORDINANCES NO. 93-162 (ANIMAL CONTROL ORDINANCE) ANY
AMENDMENTS TO THIS ORDINANCE AND AMENDMENTS THE COUNTY MAY ENACT
IN THE FUTURE AND; NO. 93-178 (FEES FOR SERVICES UNDER THE ANIMAL
CONTROL ORDINANCE) ANY AMENDMENTS TO THIS ORDINANCE AND
AMENDMENTS THE COUNTY MAY ENACT IN THE FUTURE.

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN OF THE CITY OF PORTAGE
DES SIOUX, MISSOURI, AS FOLLOWS:

SECTION I

St. Charles County Ordinance No. 93-162 (attached) and all
amendments to this ordinance including future amendments enacted
and St. Charles County Ordinance No. 93-178 (attached) and all
amendments to this ordinance including future amendments enacted
are hereby adopted by the City of Portage Des Sioux, Missouri for
the purpose of Animal Control Service and Fees for this service
with the following amendments:

1) Article IV, Section 2a shall be replaced with:

        Zoning Compliance. The applicant for an original 
        kennel registration shall present to the (Deputy)
        Director a written statement from the Portage Des
        Sioux Zoning Commissioner stating that the establishment
        of a kennel at the proposed site is not in violation
        of the City of Portage Des Sioux's zoning regulations
        or is permissible either as a legal non-conforming
        use or under conditional use permit.

2) Article VI, Section 3 shall be replaced with:

        Legal enforcement of this ordinance shall be the 
        responsibility of the City of Portage Des Sioux, which
        may engage the services of the St. Charles County
        Counselor's Office by separate agreement.

SECTION II

If any provisions of this Ordinance, or the application of such
provision to particular circumstances, shall be held invalid, the
remainder of this Ordinance, or the application of such provision
to circumstances other than those as to which it is held invalid,
shall not be affected thereby.
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SECTION III

This ordinance shall take effect and be in full force from and
after its passage and approval by the Mayor and the Board of
Aldermen.  This ordinance has received all of the required
readings at the same meeting at which the Bill is introduced, so
that it can be passed at one meeting.  This ordinance is prima
facie, deemed an emergency ordinance because it allows the
aldermen to take immediate steps to prevent or to remedy
conditions or situations which are of such a nature that it
demands attention and to postpone action would result in serious
injury or demand to the people, the government, or the
municipality.  The public urgency constituting the emergency
involves the preservation of the public peace, health, safety,
and welfare.

sed and approved this   2nd    day of   June       , 1997.

                                                                  
                                     Mayor Mark D. Warner 

Attest:                             
       City Clerk - Suzie A. Cissell

City Seal
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STATE OF MISSOURI      )
                       )   SS
COUNTY OF ST. CHARLES  )

I,    Suzie A. Cissell   , City Clerk within and for the City of

Portage Des Sioux, in the State and County aforesaid, do hereby

certify that the foregoing constitutes a full, true and correct

copy of Ordinance No. 223 of said City as passed by the Board of

Aldermen and approved by the Mayor on the   2nd   day of  June  ,

1997, as fully as the same appears of record in my office.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and affixed the

corporate seal of the City of Portage Des Sioux, Missouri, at my

office in said City, this  2nd   day of   June      , 1997.

                                                              
                                       Suzie A. Cissell
                                       City Clerk

City Seal


